Minutes of Abbey Medical Centre Patient Participation Group 
Annual Meeting, Wednesday, January 23, 2013
Present: Dr I Jaram, Shirley Lynch, Joy Stevenson, David Cameron, Sue McNab, Sue Cope, Irene Goode, Derek Daykin, Eileen Grant, Janet Clarke, Julie James, guest Michael James. The committee welcomed Irene as a new member. 
Apologies for absence: Gerri Coppel, Adele Underwood and Janet Thorley.
Minutes of previous meeting: Agreed.
Matters arising: Chairman David thought the idea of an occasional get-together for patients was worth pursuing. Action: Sue to liaise with surgery staff as to best times to catch target patients, such as younger people.
On privacy for patients at the front desk, David said this was a common problem which came up at the Patient Reference Group. Surgery has a notice asking people to stand back at front desk when someone in front is talking to staff and has notice in surgery reminding people they can ask to talk to receptionists in private in the side room. Action: Sue will include an article on this in newsletter.
Election of officers: David Cameron was re-elected as chairman, Sue McNab as secretary and PR officer and Derek Daykin as deputy chairman. 
Patient Questionnaire report: The group welcomed Michael James to give his report on the findings. He said this year there was the added advantage of having the previous questionnaire of a year ago to compare findings. Despite about 50 fewer people having filled in the report this year and at a different time of year, he said the results overall were pretty similar. Last time, the forms were given out evenly to patients for each doctor. This time they were placed on seats in the waiting room. This resulted in 32 Dr Browne patients filling in the form, 11 
Dr Jaram patients, 17 Dr Rogers, 6 Dr Chellaswamy , 7 for patients to nurse Lesia Jeffries, and 93 being completed by patients who did not say which doctor/nurse they had seen. Derek wondered if there were patients who did not recognise doctors? Action: Sue is to take pictures of staff and place on PPG notice board. 
There were 166 questionnaires completed, as opposed to just over 200 last time. This time fewer people over 75 had filled it in and more in the 35 to 50 age range.
Items highlighted by Mr James: A high percentage of patients were happy with practice opening hours, but 31% wanted weekend opening hours. Shirley pointed out that when doctors used to open on Saturday mornings, before the introduction of NEMS, it was only for emergency and not routine appointments. She also said that she and Julie had compared the response of people who wanted longer opening hours now with the response in 2008 when hours were extended from 7am to 7.30pm for a time. The comparison showed that even when opening hours were longer, there were still a similar number of people who wanted longer hours.
Mr James said 5% fewer people were getting to see the doctor of their choice on the same day. Shirley said this figure might have changed because this year the same number of appointments were being covered by four doctors instead of three. Mr James said it meant the rating had gone down this year from 55% who thought this was good or better to 45%, but he agreed the spread of appointments across four doctors was a factor. Shirley said the surgery was one of the best in the Nottm West CCG area for offering appointments up to three months ahead. David Cameron said seeing the same doctor for continuity of care was an issue at all surgeries but only 20% of Abbey patients thought this aspect of service was poor. 
If patients are willing to see any doctor, nearly 70 out of 158 who answered said they were seen the same day or the next working day and 60% of patients rate that as good or better.
Mr James said in terms of urgent appointments, Abbey's results were “quite impressive”. Only 8 out of 126 patients did not manage to get seen the same day. That meant 94% of patients were seen the same day if they considered it urgent, even if they rang the surgery in the afternoon.
Waiting for a consultation once at the surgery took for the most part between six and 20 minutes and only 55% of patients said that was good or better. More than 40% thought it was fair or poor. Mr James pointed out that patients would equally not be happy with a doctor who stuck rigidly to the 10-minute consultation slot if they needed to talk for longer so if appointments are running late that should be borne in mind.
On the question of speaking to a doctor on the phone, there are 15% fewer people this year who have never tried to. It could be, Mr James said, that people are getting the message that they can ring at about noon and speak to doctors. David Cameron asked how the doctors felt about this service and Dr Jaram said it could be useful and save a lot of time, especially of there is a test result to give someone or to arrange a change in the dosage of a tablet.
On access to doctors and nurses, 92% of patients thought it was reasonable, easy or very easy. However , this year 15% fewer people rated this as good or very good. Mr James said he wondered if this was because the expectations of the people who answered the questionnaire this year were changing. 
The two new questions in this year's questionnaire were on whether people would use an online service for repeat prescriptions and whether they would like to answer questionnaires online. There was a 51.3% yes vote for repeat prescriptions online and 44.8% would answer questionnaires online. In view of this, an action plan will be drawn up by Shirley to bring in these measures. Mr James suggested finding out how many people currently used the online appointments system to give an idea of how many people would use the extended online services.
Looking at a range of comments people had made, Derek said it seemed the practice was not doing a lot wrong.
One comment suggested more toys for children in the waiting area. Dr Jaram and Shirley explained there were hygiene and health and safety issues. Toys had to be removed at the time of the swine flu outbreak and only toys that can be regularly cleaned and disinfected can be used. Joy said the surgery does replace and update the books provided by buying new ones from time to time.
Members commended staff involved in one comment, which said: “If it wasn't for the thoroughness of the nurse I would not have had my heart problem sorted.”
The committee thanked Mr James for his hard work and help yet again with the questionnaire and the excellent result tables.
Patient Reference Group: Due to the busy agenda, David agreed to postpone his Patient Reference Group report to the next meeting. 
Accident and emergency: Shirley said the Nottingham West CCG consortium and the Government were looking anxiously at misuse of A&E and would be grateful for any ideas from group members about how people could be educated about only using A&E as a last resort medical contingency. At our surgery, all A&E follow-up reports from the hospital are examined and inappropriate ones where people were redirected to NEMS or a walk-in centre or back to their GPs or where people went to A&E but then did not wait for treatment were acted on. 
A new idea at our surgery is to send patients in these cases a questionnaire asking them what time of day they went to A&E, whether they were seen by A&E doctors, how they got to A&E and how long once there did they wait to see someone. Shirley said any letters which go out to these patients are not threatening, they are just trying to get people to think before they present at A&E about what else they could have done. In July there is to be a new 111 number for patients to ring if they cannot first contact their own GP. 
Action: Sue McNab will make it a priority this year to be proactive in the community to try and take out emergency information to local groups, starting with Sure Start. Janet Clarke has agreed to be involved in this.
Any other business: Joy asked members to contact the secretary and not the surgery with matters for the committee such as apologies for absence. As a reminder, Sue's home number is 0115 9221294 and her mobile is 07517394177. 
Date of next meeting: Thursday, March 21, 1pm at the surgery.
